Mr. Clyde Maddox State VAVS Chairperson Department of California 20143 Sedona Dr. Riverside, CA 92508

Dear Mr. Maddox:

I am pleased to advise you that your Department Commander has recommended your recertification as State VAVS Chairperson for the Department of California. Therefore, you are being recertified as the State VAVS Chairperson for another two-year term. Your certification will expire on December 31, 2022, or until circumstances dictate that a successor should be appointed.

Please advise us of all activities you intend to involve yourself with as State VAVS Chairperson. If we can provide any assistance to you in coordinating a good DAV-VAVS Program in your state, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Soon you will receive notification of the VAVS Representatives serving under you, whose certifications expire on December 31, 2020 It is very important that you return your recommendation for recertification or replacement of the representatives <u>promptly</u>. We ask that you consider your decision in advance, so you will have the necessary facts when you receive this correspondence to come to a decision that will benefit the DAV VAVS Program in your Department.

I want to express my personal appreciation to you for the service you will be providing our organization in your post as a State VAVS Chairperson.

Sincerely,

JOHN KLEINDIENST National Director of Voluntary Services

JK:och Enclosures

all Valuntary Services Program

All Voluntary Service Program Managers National Service Office Supervisor Department Commander/Adjutant All Hospital Service Coordinators